WHOLE FOODS COMMUNITY CO-OP, INC.

MINUTES OF DECEMBER 19, 2005, BOARD MEETING

As approved by the Board of Directors on January 23, 2006

DATE: 

December 19, 2005

TIME: 

5:00 PM

LOCATION: 
610 E 4th St.

Attended by: Jean Sramek, Chad Coffey, Jeri Brysch, Chris Edwardson, Lynn Fena, Theresa Koenig, and Erik Hahn.

Also present: Sharon Murphy, General Manager, and Gina LaBrosse, Member Services Coordinator.

Motion, seconded and carried is abbreviated as MSC, followed by the names of the maker, second and vote tally.   U = unanimous vote.

Jean called the meeting to order at 5:08 PM.

Board members were prepared and no conflicts of interest were raised. Chris served as timekeeper for the meeting.

Member Linkage

Chad noted co-op gift card he received did not include WFC’s address. Concerns noted that the bulk bins slide back, lids fall down, set up benefits right-handers and  ‘rolled-oats bin is always empty.”   Request for better quality bagels (REAL bagels!).   Reviewed thank-you letter from residents of Gateway Towers for donation of 1332 shopping carts and letter from member about check cashing policy.

Barring objections, Jean declared the Board in Closed Session at 5:20 PM:

Barring objections, Jean declared the Board no longer in Closed Session at 5:30 PM.

***OPEN SESSION***

REVIEW

Board approved draft Minutes of November 28, 2005, meeting (open and closed sessions) as amended. 

Board reviewed draft Minutes of September 28, 2005, Annual Meeting and agreed to submit as edited for approval by members at the 2006 Annual Meeting.

MSC-Jeri, Lynn, 6 in favor, 1 abstention (Erik)
Board approved 128 new members.

MSC-Chris, Jeri, U.

Management Report

Board agreed not to extend Member Loan Program in support of expansion past December 31, 2005. 

Board discussed suggestion from a member for a change in the format of the Board’s performance survey (printed on the back of the Board election ballot.) Board agreed they do not want the same survey format in 2006 but they did not accept the suggestion as is. Board requested that review of the format of the Board performance survey be added to next month’s agenda.

Board approved recommendation to amend Section 8, B4 Financial Condition to read as follows:

“The General Manager shall not…

8) Fail to establish a plan by which the Cooperative will achieve a debt to equity ratio of no more than 3.00:1.00 and should the debt to equity ratio rise above 3.00:1.00 at any time other than during the first year after an expansion, fail to notify the Board at the next Board meeting of said condition, reasons for said condition, and corrective action/plan to remedy said condition…”

Board agreed no further amendment was required for Section 14, Policy B5 Asset Protection.

Compliance Report

Barring objections, the Board accepted Compliance Reports from Jean and Sharon on:

· C1 Unity of Control

· C2 Delegation to GM

· C3 General Manager Job Contribution

· C4 Monitoring Schedule

Chris asked Sharon to forward the template for Policy D10 Board Recruitment.

Motion to adjourn at 7:12 PM.

MSC ---Jeri, Theresa, U

Respectfully submitted,

Gina LaBrosse, Member Services Coordinator
